


 
 
 
 
 

**REVISED** 
 
          May 28, 2024 
 
  
Current Resident(s) 
935A-969 W. Benning Road 
Galesville, MD 20765 
 
Re: Annual Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) for 2023 – Tenthouse Water System 
 
Dear Resident(s): 
 
Attached for your review is the 2023 Annual Drinking Water Quality Report for the 
Tenthouse Creek Community for the period of January 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023 as per the 
Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE). Within this report is a table outlining what 
was tested and their respective results at both well sheds located at 937B & 955 W. Benning 
Road, Galesville, MD 20765.  
 

• No violations were found per the attached report.  
 
Lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. 
Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service 
lines and home plumbing. Tenthouse Creek Village is responsible for providing high quality 
drinking water and removing lead pipes, but cannot control the variety of materials used in 
plumbing components in your home. You share the responsibility for protecting yourself and 
your family from the lead in your home plumbing. You can take responsibility by identifying 
and removing lead materials within your home plumbing and taking steps to reduce your 
family's risk. Before drinking tap water, flush your pipes for several minutes by running your 
tap, taking a shower, doing laundry or a load of dishes. You can also use a filter certified by an 
American National Standards Institute accredited certifier to reduce lead in drinking water. If 
you are concerned about lead in your water and wish to have your water tested, contact David 
Andrews, Construction Specialist at (410) 222-3954 or via e-mail at dandrews@acdsinc.org. 
Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize 
exposure is available at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. 
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Lastly, a source water assessment has been performed by the Maryland Department of the 
Environment and is accessible on their website at: 
https://mde.maryland.gov/programs/Water/water_supply/Source_Water_Assessment_Progra
m/Pages/by_county.aspx  
 

 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     David N. Andrews 
     Construction Specialist 
DNA 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: SWR, CLN.  
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